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From The Principal   
Dear Parents and Friends,  
 
PARENT SURVEY ï SCHOOL REVIEW FEEDBACK 
Thanks to all who responded to the Parent Survey for our School Review. 
We received about 20% of surveys back, and really appreciate all the 
families who took the time to let us know how we are going and how we 
can improve. The responses were overwhelmingly positive, but they did 
highlight an area where we could improve, and that was school          
communication. Our staff work very hard to make sure we keep the lines 
of communication open with families, both for classroom activities/
academic skills and for behaviour and social skills. Our doors are always 
open to the community and staff are always happy to speak to you about 
your child. Please do not hesitate to ask staff for clarification and/or   
feedback at any time you have a concern. 
In terms of student academic progress, we report to families twice a year 
via reports, and sometimes, more regularly if there is a need. A new  
opportunity our teachers have been working on is the app, SeeSaw, 
which enables our students to upload work in the form of photos, video, 
discussions or written pieces to show their progress and learned skills.  
Teachers can set tasks and students use the iPads to complete these tasks 
and then submit them for comment. Each classroom has an account 
which is shared to all staff, including our Art and PE teachers. Hopefully, 
our students have now all had experiences with the app and can report to 
you what they are doing. Our staff were introduced to SeeSaw late last 
year and have spent the first term familiarising themselves with the app 
to be ready to share with parents in Term Two. We will keep you posted 
when this happens as we believe this app will help our efforts to improve 
communication in regards to what is occurring in our classrooms. We do, 
however, also keep exemplary records and monitor and assess all our 
students weekly. Please, if you ever need more information about your 
childôs progress, ask their teacher. 
Another area of communication is student behaviour and incidents that 
happen at school. Often, and as is developmentally appropriate, our   
children have altercations with other students. Learning how to get along 
with a large group of people and recognise that others have different 
opinions, wants and needs, is part of what our students experience every 
day. At times, these altercations or personality clashes seem to run in a 
pattern and children may have patches where they find themselves being 
spoken to by teachers regularly. Sometimes, groups of students in a   
cohort may have meetings together to clarify expectations and offer   
support to those students in need. Due to the nature of our business, being 
at school is a huge social learning curve for our students, and like reading 
and counting, we all learn at different rates. Most of what happens is, 
again, developmentally appropriate behaviour, and is nothing to be    
worried about, nor what concerns us as educators. Speaking to students 
and reminding them of the values and behaviours which are a feature of 
Nar Nar Goon is part of our role and there is usually no need to ring  
parents or notify them. Please be assured that with our experience and 
training, we have each childôs development at heart. Trust our          
judgements and the way we handle any incidents that happen. If we are 
ever concerned about your child or recognise a pattern of behaviour that 
we think is alarming, YOU will know. We will only discuss your child 
with you, and do not discuss other children, or their behaviours with 
anyone but the parents. If you hear of any incident that has occurred at 
school but does not involve your child, we will not discuss this with you 
and ask for you to take caution when listening to what others may say 
they have heard. Children often have different responses to growth spurts  

 
 
 
 
and hormones, normal frustrations and other personalities, and these can 
fatigue students which result in poor decision making. Moving home, 
changes in the family and overall end of term tiredness can also result in 
behaviour that needs to be monitored. New classes or a new student can 
alter the social dynamics and these too, can trigger a change in a  
studentôs normal behaviour. As was mentioned in last weekôs newsletter 
our students are so well behaved and we work really hard to nurture  
positive interactions with children. The beauty of being a small school is 
that every staff member knows every child in the school by name (and 
most parents), and as such, we see every child as our responsibility not 
just the children in our allocated class. As always, if you notice a change 
in your childôs behaviour at home, let us know.  
We would like to thank you as parents again for entrusting us with the 
education of your children ï academically, socially and emotionally. It is 
the strong home/school partnership that exists at Nar Nar Goon Primary 
School that builds respect, responsibility, honesty, persistence and     
excellence in our children. Ultimately we are looking to build resilient 
and responsible future citizens.  
Below is a link to an excellent website that has some positive articles to 
read and apply.  
http://raisingchildren.net.au/behaviour/school_age_behaviour.html 
The education department also have some resources for you to access to 
support your childôs experience at school. 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/primary/Pages/p4p.aspx 
 
CONGRATULATIONS:  
A huge congratulations to Giaan M from 4CL for her outstanding 
achievement coming third in backstroke in the Division Swimming   
Competition. The only representative this year from our school. Well 
done Giaan! 
 
CROSS COUNTRY: 
Congratulations also to the whole school on what was a wonderful 
School Cross Country event on Friday morning last week. We have quite 
a team that have made it through to the District event early in Term Two. 
Thank you to all the parents, grandparents and other supporters who 
came along to cheer the children on! 
 
EASTER BONNET PARADE AND EARLY DISMISSAL NEXT 
WEEK:  
Donôt forget that the Easter Bonnet parade is taking place on the last day 

of school ï 29th March next week. We have an early dismissal for the end 

of term at 2:30.  

 
Kind Regards,  
Mrs Fran Van Lambaart  
 

 

 

40 
kph 
In Spencer 
Street  

At All Times 

Donôt forget  
2.30 finish next Thursdayð
the last day of term 

http://raisingchildren.net.au/behaviour/school_age_behaviour.html
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/primary/Pages/p4p.aspx
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MARCH 
Friday 23rd School Photos  see page 5 of todayõs newsletter 
Thursday 29th  Easter Bonnet Parade 9.15am -see todayõs newsletter 

                     Last Day Term 1   2.30pm finish  
                     Buses will run to this timetable 

APRIL 
Monday 16th                   First Day Term 2 
Tuesday 17th OPEN LEARNING BEGINS 
Wednesday 25th          ANZAC DAY HOLIDAY 
Friday 27th  5/6 Interschool Sport @ Officer 
Monday 30th School Council 4.45pm 
Monday 30thñFriday 4th Dental Clinic 

MAY 
Wednesday 2nd Prep 2019 Open Evening 6pm- 7pm 
Friday 4th District Cross Country 
Friday 11th 5/6 Interschool Sport @ Home V BUPS 
Friday 18th 5/6 Interschool Sport BYE 
Monday 21stñWednesday 23rd Y6 Camp 
Friday 25th 5/6 Interschool Sport @ Home V Bridgewood 
Monday 28th School Council 4.45pm 

JUNE 
Friday 1st 5/6 Interschool Sport @ Chairo 
 

DIARY DATES 
  

WE NEED YOU!!     
 

 OPEN  LEARNING 
Is beginning Week 1 of Term 2. 

If you would like to help and have a current 
Working With Children Card, please let 

 Ms Cutler know as soon as possible so you can 
be assigned to a group. 

WE STILL NEED MORE HELPERS 

A Reminderéééééé. 
 
That if you have changed your email address you will need to resubscribe to our Newsletter mailing list. You can do this via 
the link on our website. 

Please note that it is an expectation that students 
who attend sporting events,  representing our 
school, should remain at the event to support 
their team! 

ATTENTION PARENTS  
We would respectfully ask that every person who comes onto the school grounds between 
the hours of 9:15am and 3:15pm does so through the main office to ensure that we know 
who is on the school grounds at all times. We would ask for your cooperation as parents to 
ensure that if you have a message for your child or an item that needs to be delivered to the  
classroom that you ask the office staff to pass it on rather than interrupt the class and/or the 
teacher during  instruction time.  Anyone without a WWCC lanyard or Visitors badge will 
be  redirected to the front office.  

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK 
 

It is a DET requirement & Nar Nar Goon Primary Policy that any volunteer in 
the school must have a  

current Working With Children Check.   
This must be displayed at all times when you are in the school. 

You can apply on line, at no cost as a volunteer, at the following link.  
ǿǿǿΦǿƻǊƪƛƴƎǿƛǘƘŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ 

You can then present your card to the school office so that details can be kept 
on file. 

Your feedback is important to us. If you have a concern or would like to 
raise a complaint as a parent, please speak to the classroom teacher in 
the first instance, Team leader in the second instance (ie: F-1: Jodie 
Watt, Grade 2-3:  Kimberly Feher, Grade 4-6:  Jacqui Cutler).        
Otherwise, please contact the principal Mrs Fran Van Lambaart by   
calling the office to arrange an appointment.  

CHILD SAFE STANDARDS 
 

Nar Nar Goon Primary School is committed to child safety. We want children to be safe, happy and empowered. We support and respect all children, as well as our staff and  
volunteers. We are committed to the safety, participation and empowerment of all children. We have zero tolerance of child abuse, and all allegations and safety concerns will 
be treated very seriously and consistently with our robust policies and procedures. If you would like more information please go to the óWellbeingô or óPoliciesô tab on our website 
where you will find our Child Safe Policy and/or further information and resources go to: www.education.vic.gov.au/protect  

 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

EARLY LEAVERS 
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Attention Year 6 Parents 
 
 

If your child plans on attending the day 
at Drouin Secondary please send back 
your medical forms no later than April 

18th to Ms Hope. 

 
Tanika B 
Isla S 

 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au


S D A A R 

Congratulations to these children for receiving this weekõs awards. 

 
                        
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                          
 

   

 
  

 
 

Aussies Of The Month 
Congratulations to the following children 

 

 

 

 

Evie B 

(Junior)  

 

 

Declan B 

(Middle)  

 

 

Hannah D 

(Senior) 

Hayley S 
Blake A 
Gypsy W 
Gavin T 
Jade K 
Zahli P 
Mai V 
Jack M 
Zanda C 
Stewart F 



PARENTS AND  FRI END S ASSOCI ATI ON 
**WEDNESDAY CANTEEN** 

See weekly Facebook messages for what�·s on the menu! 
All items are 50 cents each 

----  
**EASTER RAFFLE** 

 
Tickets are $1 each - $10 in total 

Please return tickets and money by Tuesday 27th March 
Lots of Easter Hampers to be won!  

The Raffle will be drawn at the Assembly on  
Thursday 29th March. 

To make this a successful fundraiser, we would very much appreciate any donation of Easter Eggs, baskets 
or other Easter related goodies. These can be left in the tub provided in the Office. 

----  
**FACEBOOK PAGE** 

 
Join the  

Nar Nar Goon Primary School ð��Parents & Friends Group  
as another way to stay informed and up to date with the activities and events happening within the School. 

(*this is a closed group only available to parents/carers with current students at the school*)  


